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The Elfant and Festa Families 
955 Enchanted Way 
Pacific Palisades, CA 90272 
 
July 8, 2024 
 
Dear Jeannie and Family, 
 
The Pacific Palisades Community Council would like to extend our sincere condolences to you in the wake 
of Flo’s passing. 
 
Flo was a board member for several years and President during the 1989-1990 term. 
She was also our Citizen of the Year along with Kit Festa in 1989 and a Golden Sparkplug in 1985. 
Flo made so many contributions to our Palisades Community and was a tremendous advocate of earthquake 
and disaster preparedness, producing those wonderful preparedness guides which are still in use today. 
 
We were saddened by Flo’s passing and will remember her to all at our board meeting on July 25th. 
 
With warmest wishes, 
 
 
Sue Kohl 
PPCC President 
On behalf of the Board of directors 
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